
   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  17th  OCTOBER  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Katie, Thomas & Carmel Johnston, Knox St. 

Pat Moran, Manchester & Bracklaghboy 

Bartley, Nora, Bartley & Ellen Boyle, Carrownedan, Aghamore 

Mick, Bridie & Michael Lyons, Johnstown, Larry & Mrs. Murphy, Johnstown 

Eddie, Agnes, Joe & Sean Finn, Hazelhill 

Pete & Nora Finn, Dublin, & decd. of the Finn family, Manchester, Birmingham &  

Nottingham 

Monica & Mike Biesty, Carrowkeel, & decd. of the Biesty family 
*************************************** 

Sunday 10.00 First Anniversary:  John McNamara, Brackloon  

 

 

 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast 

on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis The 10 o’clock Mass will be broadcast on Mid 

West Radio on 17th & 31st October. 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contribu-

tions either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily 

Masses or otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you wish to 

set up a direct debit, the account details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: 

ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50 

please place the money in the coinbox of the nearby candelabra. 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  18th  -  24th  OCTOBER  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

18th - 24th  Oct. READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Jarlath Fahey Joe Byrne, Daniela Balbino Romao 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Margaret Tarpey, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Martin Fitzmaurice Margie Gallagher, Margaret Byrne 

Friday Willie Broderick Mary Freeley, Kay Curley 

Saturday 7.30pm. James Reidy Laura Brogan, Clare Higgins, Jacinta Flynn 

Sunday 10.00am. Orla Phillips Eileen Lynch, Helen Freeley, Marie Brennan 

Sunday 12.00 Murt Hunt Helena Byrne, Anne Carney, Eavan Caulfield 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Tommy Lyons, Main St. 

Linda McEnroe, née McGuire, Dublin & 

formerly Ballykilleen, sister of the late  

Margaret Byrne, Knox St. 

Offertory Collection 

10th October 2021  €1,790 

Baptisms July - August 2021 
We welcome into the Faith Community 

Iarla Seán Keary, Brussels, Belgium 

Shayla Alice Nolan, Brackloon 

Freya McNamara, Knockbrack 

Ella Ann Richardson, Larganboy 

Gráinne Marie Potts, Dublin 

Grace Mae Madden, Claremorris 

Lucy Gena Coen, Lecarrow 

Rimgaile Marija Staniulyte, 28 Esker Pines 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  FOR  ATTENDING 

MASS:  With the easing of restrictions we are now allowed to 

have 50% capacity in our church. This means that every second 

pew can now be occupied. However, we are still  obliged to wear 

some form of face covering while in church  and sanitise our 

hands- even if we have received the vaccine.  

We have recommenced the distribution of communion at the 

normal time rather than at the end of Mass. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and sac-

risty) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, we 

want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of Covid-

19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that you might 

be endangering your health by entering a church building, then we 

encourage you to continue to join us on parish radio 105.2FM or 

on the parish webcam: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

CEMETERY  PRAYERS: Prayers will be recited for all our 

deceased loved ones on Sunday 7th November; at 2.30pm. in the 

Friary cemetery and at 3.00pm. in the parish cemetery. 
 

NOVEMBER  REMEMBANCE  MASS: The annual Remem-

brance Mass will be celebrated on Saturday 13th November at 

7.30pm. We will be remembering all whose names are included 

in the November lists of the deceased; remembering in a special 

way by name those who have died during the past year.   

Members of families who have been recently bereaved are  

invited to attend this Mass. 
 

NOVEMBER  ENVELOPES are available in the porch of the 

church and can be returned with enclosed lists to the box at St. 

Joseph’s altar. Please do not include any money in the envelopes. 
 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE 2021:  Work continues on preparing 

Annagh 2021. Many thanks to the many contributors who have 

submitted material for this year’s magazine. There is still time to 

send in articles, club reports and photographs to be considered 

for inclusion. Please either email them to info@annaghmag.ie 

or hand it to any committee member as soon as possible: Seamus 

Mulrennan (086-8535661), Edward Mulhern, Nell Rochford, 

Tommy Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron, Mike 

Griffin, Gabriel Smith, John Kilduff. 

All those who got married in the past year and who would like to 

have their wedding photograph included are asked to submit 

them as soon as possible.  
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets every Wednes-

day at 11.00am. at the Family Centre, Knock.  All are wel-

come  Further information from Monica Morley, Knock Shrine, 

094-9375320. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS  TABLE  TENNIS  CLUB is hosting a  

women’s coaching programme through the winter. Scheduled on 

Thursday evenings at 7.00pm. the coaching is open to women of 

all ages and abilities.  The programme is sponsored by Mayo 

Sports Partnership and lessons and equipment are provided free 

of charge. The Table Tennis Club also meets on Monday and 

Wednesday evenings for regular games. The Club meets at the 

Friary in Abbey St. while the normal venue, the Parochial Hall, 

is being renovated. For more see ‘Ballyhaunis Table Tennis’ 

Facebook page or call 087-3256133. 

SYNOD  ON  SYNODALITY: In these days, the Catholic 

Church throughout the world and in Ireland is beginning a series 

of conversations about what God wants of his people at this 

time.  These conversations are often referred to as a Synodal  

Process. “Synodal” comes from a Greek word which means 

“walking together”.   

On this Sunday 17th October, we mark the opening of this  

Synodal Process entitled, For a synodal Church: communion, 

participation and mission. This Synodal Process coincides with 

the start of the two-year Synodal Pathway for the Catholic 

Church in Ireland which will lead, in time, to a National Synodal 

Assembly in Ireland.  

We pray that the next two years will be a time of prayer, listen-

ing and discernment, involving a consultative conversation. This 

will allow all people - both within the Church and in society at 

large, to share their insights into the Catholic Church in Ireland – 

past, present and future – so that we can prepare for a National 

Synodal Assembly in the coming years.  

Visit www.catholicbishops.ie/synod - to learn more about the 

Synodal Pathway for the Catholic Church in Ireland 

www.synod.va – to learn more about the worldwide Synod  
 

DROP-IN  LISTENING  SERVICE at Knock Counselling 

Centre is open to anyone.  If you feel the need to talk to some-

one in confidence, you can ‘drop -in’ (no appointment necessary) 

on Thursdays.  The drop-in service begins at 11.00am. with final 

sessions no later than 3.00pm.  This is an open and accessible 

service to help those who find themselves in need of support. 

Find out more by contacting Knock Counselling Centre; 

T. 094 93 75032. E. counsellingoffice@knockshrine.ie 
 

A  LANGUAGE  CAFÉ that is proving popular with Bally-

haunis locals and newcomers is meeting several times a week 

this winter.  Set up three years ago, the Language Café is an  

informal conversational grouping of native speakers and learners 

that meets to chat informally in English, French and Spanish 

with native speakers and learners. Meanwhile, to help newcom-

ers to the town with their English, the Language Café has organ-

ised a conversational English grouping at the Friary House from 

28th October.  Those who wish to participate in any of the 

groups can look up ‘Ballyhaunis Language Café’ on Facebook or 

contact 087-9777899 to join the Whatsapp group. 
 

‘RUN  LIKE  HELL’  FAMILY  FANCY  DRESS  FUN  RUN 

will take place on Monday 25th October at 12 noon at Clare 

Lake, Claremorris.  Prizes for Best Child, Best Adult & Best 

Family Themed Team.  Registration €10 for individuals, €20 for 

families. Proceeds to help support the education of children re-

moved from child labour in Kitui, Kenya. To participate simply 

register at www.protect-children.ie  
 

ENABLE  IRELAND  MAYO  SERVICES require volunteers 

to work with children with disabilities in the home or communi-

ty. This is a great opportunity to give something back to your 

community while also learning new skills, making friendships 

and having fun. Training and support provided. If you would like 

to become involved please contact Fiona at ‘Enable Ireland’ at 

‘The Safari Club’: 094 9060234 or 087 6808350 or email  

fscully@enableireland.ie for more details.  
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